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LIFE ON THE CANAL 
Ken and Margaret Froud, two of our members who 
live on a boat at Napton on the southern Oxford 
Canal, have responded to our Chairman’s plea last 
month for items for the newsletter. 
Each of them has written a little piece giving us some 
idea of their current lifestyle and even included a 
photograph to accompany Ken’s item.   
Many thanks to both of them. 

Froud’s Dry Dock 
I found an easy way to replace my worn propeller 
shaft and stern bearing without the expense of dry-
docking.  By removing the rudder, the shaft came out 
under water with the aid of a piece of rope, after 
disconnecting the drive coupling.  I remembered to 
place a bung in the stern tube on the inside before 
complete removal.  That was the easy bit. 
To take out the stern tube without sinking the boat, I 
made up a wooden box of ¾ marine ply to fit 
underneath the weed hatch.  The floor of the box was 
cut with a “V” notch with foam rubber to make a seal.  
It was then a simple matter of removing the weed 
hatch lid, floating the box underneath and positioning 
it round the weed hatch opening.  A bilge pump was 
placed in the box to remove the water, enabling me to 
work on the stern tube without having to get my 
hands wet and cold.  Outside water pressure held the 
box in position - it worked a treat! 

Ken Froud 
Foot and Mouth 
Restrictions due to the foot and mouth outbreak 
brought our life to a virtual standstill for over two 
months.  Our last outing was to the Boat Show at the 
NEC on February 19th!  Since then we have only 
visited the local shops twice a week. 
Holt Farm is out-of-bounds to all boaters and 
campers - the towpath is closed, so there is no access 
to the moorings.  This situation still applies today 
(6th May) although the canal is now open with severe 
restrictions. 
To get off the farm we have three trays of disinfectant 
to walk through and the barriers to remove at the 
entrance - and the same when we return, of course.  
Ken says the car smells like a mortuary, and we 

always wear the same pair of shoes, which will be 
thrown out once the emergency is over, as they are 
ruined. 
We haven’t been able to visit our family and friends 
and they cannot come to us.  There have been days on 
end (until the boats came back) when we saw no-one 
at all, even over the Easter weekend. 
The situation is now more promising and Neil [the 
farmer] allows our boaters access after thoroughly 
disinfecting their cars at the gateway. 
This is why you didn’t see us for the Day-Star 
evening - glad it went off well. 

Margaret Froud 
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May Meeting (that is to say the 26 April event) 

WEY AND ARUN CANAL 
The following information has been taken from Wey & 
Arun Canal Trust’s website: www.weyandarun.co.uk/
front.htm. 
Closures of footpaths and canal towpath 
Surrey CC opened footpaths that were considered to be 
low risk and away from livestock in April. So Sidney 
Wood is OPEN, Bonfire Hanger is CLOSED. 

West Sussex CC opened its footpaths from 19 May. 
OPEN - The Bridleway from the Onslow Arms to Ifold 
Bridge Lane and from the Onslow Arms to Brewhurst 
Lane.  
CLOSED - Brewhurst Lane and the towpath from 
Brewhurst Lane to Drungewick Lane.  
At present the situation is somewhat confused, but may 
improve shortly. Latest news will be posted on the 
website when available.  

BASINGSTOKE CANAL 
The following information about the effects of Foot and 
Mouth has been taken from Surrey & Hampshire Canal 
Society’s website www.basingstokecanal1.freeserve.co.
uk/front.htm.  The details were supplied by the 
Basingstoke Canal Authority: 
Towpath - Following revised local and national 
recommendations, we feel able to relieve restrictions on 
most of the towpath. It can now be considered "open" 
with the following exception:  
Still CLOSED - but opening soon (if Woking and Surrey 
will allow) - From Brookwood Crossroads to Sheets 
Heath Bridge (alongside the Brookwood flight) where 
animals are in fields adjacent to the canal. 
Navigation is allowed along the entire Canal subject to 
the following:  
Please do not moor anywhere in the Towpath CLOSED 

areas. PLEASE DO NOT MOOR ANYWHERE ON 
THE OFFSIDE (unless pre-arranged, as at the Bridge 
Barn Festival) as some offside areas do contain 
animals. Please moor in recognised mooring places (i.e. 
wharves etc.) wherever possible. 

Please do not stray from the Towpath when walking – 

adjacent landowners may still be very sensitive and 
ownership boundaries are not always clear on the 
ground. 

Please do not walk along the towpath in any CLOSED 
areas or use any public footpaths across neighbouring 
land where livestock is present.  

The towpath alongside the Deepcut and Brookwood 
Flights of Locks is currently closed to walkers. Please 
remain on, or close to, the Lock tops during operation 
and ensure all crew travel between locks on your boat. 
Susceptible animals are present in this area.  

Your compliance with these guidelines will be appreci-
ated and will demonstrate a responsible attitude to 
other Canal users and adjacent landowners. We hope 
this will not effect your enjoyment of the Canal. How-
ever, we do reserve the right to ask any boat seen 
flaunting these guidelines to leave the Canal.  
We hope things can only get better! However please be 
aware that an outbreak of Foot and Mouth in either 
Hampshire or Surrey may cause new restrictions to be 
put in place.  
Please note that these guidelines will be regularly up-
dated and you may wish to call the Canal Centre (01252 
370073) for an update.  

Well, what can one say about the Day-Star Theatre 
Company.  Every year they visit Southampton Canal 
Society with their latest production.  This year we 
shared with them the World Premier (ie: the very 
first performance) of ‘The Hero of Sandy Edge Wharf’.  
I won’t go into the details of the plot because that was 
more than adequately outlined in the April Newsletter. 
Suffice it so say that the combined efforts of the large 
cast (played imaginatively, as always, by Duffy (Peter) 
and Jane Marshall) kept us highly entertained and 
spellbound by their latest offering. 
This was an entirely new production (regular visitors 
to the Day-Star Theatre will remember that their last 
three productions have continued the same general 
theme) and the opinion of many in the audience was 
that this was their best for some time. 
A large audience enjoyed the somewhat bombastic 
Freda who lived at the Old Vicarage, and enjoyed her 
regular tipple; the crusty old gardener who seemed to 
live on the allotments enjoying a seemingly permanent 
sport of killing any weed or insect that dared to enter 
his domain; the pompous Chairman of the Parish 
Council who also owned the village shop; and the 

breath of fresh air introduced by Josie Collins, a 
newcomer on the scene who, with her two sons, had 
the audacity to moor their narrow boat in the ‘long 
pound’ and make Sandy Edge their temporary home.  
At the end of the performance Day-Star broke from 
tradition by doing an encore in each of the various 
roles that they had portrayed. 
The much larger and better equipped stage and the 
anti-room used for the traditional light buffet at the 
end of the show, made our new venue at Chilworth 
ideal for this Day-Star Theatre visit. 
Our thanks again to Jane and Duffy for driving down 
from Audlem on the Shropshire Union Canal to bring 
us ‘The Hero’.  We hope to be able to welcome them 
back in 2002. 
Anybody who missed ‘The Hero’ can catch it at the 
Crick Boat Show on Saturday 26 May at 1.30pm and 
on Monday 28 May at 12 noon.   
Our thanks also to the Society Committee and other 
volunteers for providing the splendid buffet. 

Paul Herbert 

www.weyandarun.co.uk/
www.basingstokecanal1.freeserve.co
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To some extent the 2000/2001 year was dominated 
by change of venue for our meetings.  Due to illness 
in January I missed the last gathering at St John 
Ambulance Hall but after so many years of meeting 
there found it quite sad to have to leave.  However, 
the present meeting place, Chilworth Parish Hall, 
has proved very popular and is certainly a suitable 
and convenient replacement. 
Unfortunately, since the hall is a local polling 
station, and with two dates needed for elections, due 
to the foot and mouth epidemic, our busy secretary 
has been kept on his toes juggling meeting dates 
and arranging alternative speakers. 
During the year we have had, as usual, a variety of 
interesting speakers, using either video or slides to 
illustrate their subjects.  One speaker, Dr Andrew 
Russel, even brought along some hefty pieces of 
industrial archaeology. 
We saw pictures on tidal water, in contrast to some 
canals without any water at all, but in the latter 
cases there was lots of hope of improvement.  The 
last of the narrow boat cargo carrying families was 
sad, but we were cheered by the restoration/
rebuilding of ‘Raymond’.  Members also heard 
something of waterways in Germany, Ireland and 
China. 
With Salisbury Group winning the annual inter-
society quiz, the little trophy passed into South 
West Region of the IWA, which all helps to cement 
the big organisation together. 
Within the year of reporting, Day-Star Theatre 
visited us twice.  We were the guinea pigs for their 
latest show, The Hero of Sandy Edge Wharf, but it 
was a spirited, polished and amusing performance.  
They particularly enjoyed presenting the show on 
the large Chilworth stage. 
Perhaps most important of all were several large 
cash donations that we were able to pass to 
deserving waterways causes.  Although in recent 
years restoration of canals and the funding to 
support it have grown beyond the wildest dreams of 
early enthusiasts, there is still a need for individual 
support and pressure.  There will always be 
problems with the many demands put on 
‘Waterways for All’ and societies such as ours will 
be needed to be alert to changes and to help where 
necessary. 
As usual my thanks are due to the committee for 
their support during the year.  All are busy people 
who have given time to be very helpful and working 
with them has been a pleasure.  I would point out 
that Peter Oates took on the job of secretary while 
still remaining editor of ‘Newsletter’.  He needs help 

with both duties. 
Firstly as secretary he has the job of arranging 
speakers.  If members know of good waterways 
speakers who are willing to visit us then please let 
him know.  Maybe members have collections of 
slides or photos (we have an episcope) that they 
would like to show.  Please speak up. 
Secondly, as I wrote in the May ‘Newsletter’, Peter 
needs interesting short items to help fill our 
magazine.  A monthly newsletter is a big 
commitment and we are very lucky to have a willing 
horse. 
At this point, I would like especially to thank Laura 
Sturrock and Hunt & Co for reproducing and 
posting out ‘Newsletter’. 
Outside the Committee, I thank our Society 
Librarian Alan Howarth, and also Joyce Mayhew 
for organising the refreshments at our meetings 
along with all the volunteers who have stepped in to 
help her. 
This is my last AGM as Chairman and after being 
‘in charge’ for 34 years it will, at first, seem very 
peculiar to take a back seat.  It has always been 
interesting to be chairman, though at times there 
has been some anxiety.  Once, the committee shrank 
to four members!  Sometimes it has involved a 
degree of work and, of course, always the 
commitment of ‘being there’ and keeping the ball 
rolling. 
One advantage is the little bit of weight that being 
chairman gives, the opportunity to meet all our 
speakers, some of them famous in the waterways 
world.  Through this the chairman becomes known, 
and it always gives a bit of pleasure to add 
‘Chairman’ at the end of a letter to the press.  Now I 
will have to be satisfied with ‘Member of …’, but on 
the other hand, with one less commitment, maybe 
Annegret and I will be able, at last, to go off on all 
the little holidays that we have been promising 
ourselves for the last seven years since we retired. 
For all the years as Chairman, thanks for all the 
help and support, and thanks for letting me stay 
there.  I wish future chairmen and committees 
success and the same pleasure that I have had 
working for the society. 
Finally I ask every member to give the committee 
all the support that you can.  Remember that there 
is still a campaign with many things to achieve. 
And remember that it pays to advertise - so please 
wear your tee shirts and sweat shirts whenever 
possible. 

Brian Evans 

Chairman’s Report 
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I hope I won’t bore you with too long a report - after 
all our Chairman has said most of the important 
things about the Society’s year and repeating all his 
words and sentiments is unnecessary. 
This is the end of my first year as secretary.  I 
remember that at the last AGM I volunteered to 
take on the job as no-one else seemed to be willing 
to fill the vacancy left by the previous incumbent, 
Eric Lewis.  I would be the first to admit that I am 
rather disorganised and that some things tend to 
get overlooked or left until the last minute.  If 
anyone wishes to take over the task, I will not get in 
their way. 
I must say that I didn’t expect some of the problems 
that have arisen but others I anticipated have failed 
to be very difficult. 
My main concern in recent months has been the 
need to arrange and then re-arrange meetings and 
speakers as a result of the local and general 
elections.  The fact that these themselves were a 
moving target did nothing to help.  Before the date 
of the General Election was announced, I was 
reluctant to book any more speakers.  I trust that 
now the recent uncertainties are over, at least for 
the time being, and that speakers can be booked 
with reasonable confidence. 
If any member has any suggestions for subjects for 
talks that might be of interest to members, please 
contact me or any other member of the committee.  
If you know of any specific speakers to entertain us, 
then so much the better but don’t let that stop you 
making suggestions. 
My other major task for the Society is producing the 
Newsletter which I have been editing for nearly six 
years.  On average, it seems to take me about 6 to 8 
hours each month to put it all together including 
typing much of it with two fingers.  It’s a task that 
on the whole I enjoy but, as always, there are times 
when I wish I could just leave it to next month.  It 
would assist me greatly if articles, items of news or 
other snippets for the Newsletter were given to me. 
Allied to the Newsletter is the maintenance of the 
Society’s web-site.  Much of this involves taking 
items from the Newsletter and presenting them in a 
suitable format.  I have had various ideas for 
incorporating further material into the site, and I 
hope to be able to implement some of these during 
the coming year. 
As Brian has said, a major change for the Society 
has been our move of venue to Chilworth.  Whilst it 
was sad to leave St John Ambulance Hall after so 
many years, I feel that the move has been 
successful: the hall is more pleasant and 

commodious.  The committee appreciates that one 
or two members have had difficulty getting to the 
new hall. 
Brian has thanked a number of people in the 
Society who have helped in various ways over the 
last year.  I would just like to acknowledge a few 
more without naming names.  The raffle is a major 
source of our funds and many members have been 
generous in donating prizes.  Thank you to each and 
every one.  Thank you too to those who have sold 
the actual tickets. 
Whilst Joyce Mayhew and her helpers have laid on 
refreshments throughout the year, more thanks are 
due to those who have made an extra effort and 
brought food and drink for the Quiz and the Day-
Star evenings.  This has enhanced the enjoyment of 
these evenings. 
Other members have lent a hand at meetings, 
putting out chairs and tables, providing screens or 
televisions, tidying up after the meetings.  All these 
help to make the evening and take some of the load 
off the stalwarts. 
The members of the committee have also lightened 
the load.  By giving up some of their precious time, 
they have made my task easier and more enjoyable. 
But my main thanks must go to someone who has 
sustained the Society for more years than anyone 
else.  Indeed, it is, probably, fair to say that without 
Brian Evans, the Society would not have been in 
existence for the last 34 years. 
In many ways, Brian IS the Southampton Canal 
Society.  As its one and only Chairman during all 
that time, he has led us well.  He has helped to keep 
the subject of the waterways in many minds by 
writing to the press, giving talks and generally 
preaching the gospel whenever possible.  Within the 
Society he has entertained us and persuaded us to 
keep coming back for more. 
He has told us that it will seem peculiar to be 
taking a back seat.  However, without him at the 
helm, the Society will also seem strange, a different 
organisation.  I very much hope that he will feel 
able to continue to play a role within the Society, 
albeit not as prominent as before. 
Brian, thank you sincerely for all your efforts on 
behalf of the Society during the last 34 years.  You 
may have stopped work seven years ago, but only 
now are you retiring.  I am sure I speak for each 
and every member in hoping that you have an long 
and enjoyable retirement. 

Peter Oates 

Secretary’s Report 
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WATERWAYS DIARY 
The following is a list of waterway events taking place 
within approximately 50 miles of Southampton. 

 
Hopefully you can find something to interest you.  If 
YOU know of an event taking place that should be in 
this list then contact the editor. 

Date Organisers Details of Event Contact 
Thu 07/06/01 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS The talk on ‘The Waterways Trust’ by Roger Hanbury has had to be postponed 
until October as a result of the rescheduled local/general elections.  Thus there 
will be no meeting  on 7th June. 

Peter Oates: 01794 
517614 

Sun 24/06/01 IWA Solent & Arun 
Branch 

River Adur - Save Ropetackle Slipway Campaign Cruise.  Redevelopment of the 
Ropetackle area spans the slipway and may affect the parking available to boaters.  
IWA are using it to launch and recover as many boats as possible, with a cruise to 
Shoreham Harbour rather than upstream. 

Peter Boyce: 02392 
269642 

Sun 24/06/01 2.30 - 
5.00pm 

Chichester Canal 
Society 

A Teddy Bears’ Picnic - Canal Basin, Chichester.  Disco, Pony Rides, Magic Show, 
Punch & Judy and lots more.  They need you and your bear.  Admission by ticket 
only.  Children £6, parents free. 

Jenny Pine: 01243 
670786 

Sun 01/07/01 2.00pm Chichester CS Guided Walk and Strawberry Tea.  Meet at Salterns Lock.  £3.50 for adults and £3 
for children. The faint-hearted get a lift back from the Basin to Salterns Lock. 

Jenny Pine: 01243 
670786 

Thu 05/07/01 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Annual General Meeting.  The official business will be followed by canal slides, 
John Silman has had to postpone his talk about postcards until the autumn. 

Peter Oates: 01794 
517614 

Wed 11/07/01 
7.30pm 

Chichester CS Canal History Talk by John Herniman at Chichester District Council Offices.  
£2.00 includes light refreshments. 

Jenny Pine: 01243 
670786 

Sat 14/07/01 Chichester CS Beer Barrel Races in Chichester Canal Basin.  Make up a team of four for £20 and 
win yourselves a barrel! 

Jenny Pine: 01243 
670786 

Sat & Sun 14 & 
15/07/01 

IWA Solent & Arun 
Branch 

Langstone & Chichester Harbours - The Gold Run - Milton Locks to Birdham.  A 
2 day cruise to trace cross harbour route of Portsmouth & Arundel CC’s barges.  
Camping at Emsworth, slipways, car recovery organised for a one or two day stay. 

Peter Boyce: 02392 
269642 

Thu 19/07/01 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury Group Bruce Hall, Chairman of the Cotswold Canals Trust, will be talking about the 
Thames & Severn Canal.  At Salisbury Rugby Club. 

Jon Van de Geer: 01722 
412841 

Sat 21/07/01 7.30pm Mikron Theatre / 
Chichester CS 

Geoffrey Osborne Centre, near Chichester Canal Basin Jenny Pine: 01243 
670786 

Sun 19/08/01  12 
noon to 5pm 

IWA Solent & Arun 
Branch / Chichester 
Canal Society 

Chichester Canal Basin - Annual Canal Water Fair.  Boats dressed as pirate ships.  
The slipway will be repaired so larger boats can be launched in safety.  All the fun 
of the fair - coconut stalls, roundabouts, trips to treasure island, fancy dress, etc 

Peter Boyce: 02392 
269642 

Fri - Mon 24 - 
27/08/01 

 International Festival of the Sea - Portsmouth Naval Dockyard.  IWA Solent & 
Arun Branch will not be running a stand, but they will have a presence on the 
water.  If you can bring a classic or historic craft of ANY size, please contact Peter 

Peter Boyce: 02392 
269642 

Sun 09/09/01 IWA Solent & Arun 
Branch 

River Hamble - Warsash & Swanwick to Curbridge & Botley.  An afternoon tide 
allows a visit to the Horse & Jockey at Curbridge and Botley Quay in time for tea 
and cakes and return in daylight to the slipways. 

Peter Boyce: 02392 
269642 

Thu 13/09/01 Wey & Arun Canal 
Trust 

Formal re-opening of Drungewick Lane Canal Bridge (postponed from 10th May 
2001) 

WACT Office: 01403 
752403 (office hours) 

Thu 20/09/01 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury Group Roger Squires talking on London Canals and Creeks.  At Salisbury Rugby Club Jon Van de Geer: 01722 
412841 

Sun 23/09/01 Wey & Arun Canal 
Trust 

‘The Poodle’ - the annual sponsored walk (postponed from 10 June 2001) WACT Office: 01403 
752403 (office hours) 

Sun 30/09/01 Wey & Arun Canal 
Trust 

Wey & Arun Trust’s Small Boat Rally at Loxwood (postponed from 6 May 2001) WACT Office: 01403 
752403 (office hours) 

Thu 04/10/01 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS ‘The Waterways Trust’ - a talk by Roger Hanbury on the Trust, the new 
charitable organisation which is having a big effect upon the canal system.  This talk 
has been postponed from June. 

Peter Oates: 01794 
517614 

Sat 24/11/01 to Mon 
24/12/01 

Chichester CS Father Christmas trips from Chichester Cabal Basin.  Most popular event.  Book 
early in November.  Trips offered for adults as well for the kids - with seasonal 
refreshments included. 

Jenny Pine: 01243 
670786 

4th Thursday of 
month 

Wey & Arun CT Interesting but not too arduous walks in Sussex come rain or shine.  Lunch at well 
chosen establishment en route or at end.  Donation to WACT appreciated. 

Don Gibson: 01903 
201375 

All year Wey & Arun CT Cruises on n/b Zachariah Keppel on the restored canal at Loxwood. (currently in 
abeyance due to Foot & Mouth restrictions) 

John Lisk: 01493 752403. 

All year Chichester CS Cruises on n/b Egremont on Chichester Canal. Bookings: 01243 670786 

Would members please note that anyone intending to 
go to any of the above events is strongly advised to 
contact the organiser to find out if the event has been 
cancelled, postponed or otherwise modified as a result 
of restrictions imposed in response to Foot and 
Mouth. 

It appears that currently all BW canals (including the 
Kennet and Avon) are available for boating and that 
almost all towpaths are open to walkers. 
Latest available information on the Basingstoke 
Canal and the Wey & Arun Canal can be found on 
page 2. 

EFFECTS OF FOOT & MOUTH 
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SPEAK UP, SPEAK UP 
If you are experiencing difficulty in 
reaching Chilworth Parish Hall, it may be 
possible to arrange a lift for you.  Let a 
committee member know, or better still, 
write to ‘Newsletter’. 

Meetings: 
1st Thursday each month at 7.45pm  
Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton 

Chairman: 
Brian Evans, 19 Lansdowne Gardens, Romsey, 
Hampshire, SO51 8FN.  Tel: 01794 517115 

Secretary: 
Peter Oates, 27 Northlands Road, Romsey, 
Hampshire, SO51 5RU.  Tel 01794 517614 

Treasurer & Membership: 
Laura Sturrock, 27 Northlands Road, Romsey, 
Hampshire, SO51 5RU.  Tel 01794 517614 

Committee: 
Martin Cripps,  Paul Herbert,  David Townley-Jones 

Newsletter Editor: 
Peter Oates, 27 Northlands Road, Romsey, 
Hampshire, SO51 5RU.  Tel: 01794 517614   
Email: peter@whitenap.waitrose.com 

Newsletter distributed by: 
Hunt & Co, Chartered Accountants, 
123/124 High Street, Southampton, SO14 2AA. 
Tel: 023 8022 5255 

Society Website: 
http://www.users.waitrose.com/~whitenap/index.htm 

FORTHCOMING SOCIETY EVENTS 
24th May 2001 

“Escargot and other DIY Boats” by Jon Sims.  Escargot is the pedal-
powered canal cruiser built by local boat builder Colin Jones.  Jon 
will also cover his love of small boats. 

7th June 2001 
There will be NO meeting on this date.  The talk on ‘The 
Waterways Trust’ by Roger Hanbury has had to be postponed to 
the October meeting. 

5th July 2001 
Annual General Meeting.  The official business will be followed by 
canal slides (details to be arranged). John Silman has had to 
postpone his illustrated talk on “The History of the Postcard” until 
the autumn. 

4th October 2001 
‘The Waterways Trust’ - a talk by Roger Hanbury on the Trust, the 
new charitable organisation which is having a big effect upon the 
canal system. 

GEOProjects Maps: 
   Inland Waterways of Britain  ................................................................... £4.75 
   Basingstoke Canal  .................................................................................... £3.00 
   Birmingham Canal Navigations  .............................................................. £3.75 
   The Broads  ................................................................................................ £3.75 
   Caledonian Canal & the Great Glen  ..................................................... £3.75 
   Coventry & Ashby Canals  ...................................................................... £3.75 
   Grand Union Canal (each) ....................................................................... £3.75 

Map 1 Birmingham - Fenny Stratford 
Map 2 Braunston - Kings Langley 
Map 3 Fenny Stratford - Thames 
Map 4 Leicester Line - Soar - Erewash 

   Kennet & Avon Canal  .............................................................................. £3.75 
   Lee and Stort Navigations ........................................................................ £4.75 
   Leeds and Liverpool Canal ...................................................................... £4.75 
   Llangollen and Montgomery Canals  ...................................................... £3.75 
   London - City and Docklands Atlas  ...................................................... £3.75 
   Oxford Canal  ............................................................................................ £3.75 
   Shropshire Union Canal  .......................................................................... £3.75 
   Staffordshire & Worcestershire Canal with the River Severn and 

the Gloucester & Sharpness Canal ................................................................. £3.75 
   The Thames Map  ..................................................................................... £3.75 
   Trent & Mersey Canal - Map 1 Preston Brook to Fradley Junction ..£3.75 
   Trent & Mersey Canal and River Trent - Map 2 Great  

Haywood Junction to Cromwell Lock ................................................ £3.75 
Ball Point Pens: Embossed  ....................................................................... 50p 
Burgees: Navy Blue - screen printed Society logo on each side  ....... £8.00 
Decorated Mugs:  ..................................................................................... £2.25 
Notelets: with drawings  of canal and Romsey scenes  ....................... £1.00 
   (by Brian Evans) 
Shopper Bags: Cotton with screen-printed Society logo each side .£2.25 
Society Members Badges: Enamel  ........................................................ 75p 
Sweat Shirts:  30th Anniversary in Light Grey  ..................................£16.00 
   with multi-coloured embroidered Society logo on breast 
Sweat Shirts: Standard in Navy or Royal Blue  ..................................£15.00 
   with Society logo embroidered on breast 
Tea Towels: Various colourful designs  .................................. £2.50 & £3.25 
Tee Shirts: Screen printed with Society logo across chest  ................ £6.50 
   in Navy Blue - medium, large & extra large; in Red - medium 
 
Visit the Sales Stand at Society meetings and place your orders with Paul 
Herbert or Ray Brooks - or ring Paul on 023 8026 2365 

CANAL SOCIETY SALES STAND SOUTHAMPTON CANAL 
SOCIETY 

Established 1967 

The objectives of the Society are to foster 
interest in canals and inland waterways, to assist 

in their preservation, restoration and 
development, and to give practical help on 

waterway projects. 

Annual General Meeting 2001 
In accordance with the Constitution, 
notice is hereby formally given of the 
Southampton Canal Society’s Annual 
General Meeting on the 5th July 2001 at 
Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth Road, 
Chilworth, Southampton at 7.45pm. 
Any member may request an item to be 
included on the agenda of the AGM by 
giving at least fourteen days written 
notice of the item and its nature to the 
Chairman. 
To speed up proceedings on the night, 
copies of the Chairman’s and Secretary’s 
Reports to the AGM are included in this 
Newsletter. 

mailto:peter@whitenap.waitrose.com
http://www.users.waitrose.com/~whitenap/index.htm

